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President’s Report
Our eighth biennial international numismatic conference (NAAC2019) was held at 
the State Library of New South Wales. National Organiser Walter Bloom and the local 
Organising Committee of Ken Sheedy and Gil Davis put together an interesting program, 
the fruits of which can be seen in this current volume of the Journal. Highlights included 
keynote speakers, Ross MacDiarmid, RAM Director (The future of collecting and the role 
of the Royal Australian Mint) and Claire Rowson, Perth Mint (Mint Condition: New 
directions for numismatic conservation in Australia). We were pleased to see a strong 
New Zealand contingent in Sydney and for the first time in some years the conference 
ran at a (slight) profit.

I am delighted to advise the winning of the 2019 Paul Simon Memorial Award by Graeme 
Petterwood. Graeme has been very active on the Tasmania numismatic scene, even when 
the Tasmanian Numismatic Society had spent a significant time in hibernation. Over 
this crucial period he kept the Society on the numismatic map with his publishing of the 
bi-monthly newsletter Tasmanian Numismatist. Graeme’s contribution to the Society 
has been recognised with the McDonald Encouragement Award, 1994; R V McNeice 
Literary Award 1995, 1996; Lockwood Medal 1998; Tasmanian Numismatic Society 
Bronze Medallion 1996, 2000, 2003; TNS President’s Award 2000; TNS Distinguished 
Service Medal 2013; and TNS Life Membership 2014. Graeme also won the André 
Fecteau Prize (Association des Numismates Francophones du Canada; http://anfc.info/) 
literary award. Congratulations Graeme from the Australian numismatic community.

The NAA website has experienced some serious issues, well beyond my expertise 
as Website Manager. After many unsuccessful attempts at fixing the problems, both 
through the hosting company and the website developer, the Association is looking to 
pay an expert to get the website back on-line.

We continue to enjoy sponsorship at a sustainable level, with Noble Numismatics 
(Gold), Coinworks, Downies (Silver), Drake Sterling, Mowbray Collectables, Sterling 
& Currency and Vintage Coins & Banknotes (Bronze) all contributing to ensure the 
Association’s continued success. However expenses are rising and receipts are falling, 
even with the steady level of membership. On the positive side, many continue to take 
out ten-year memberships which is certainly good for the short to medium term.
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I am appreciative of the support of Council and other NAA members throughout the 
year, and particularly our Secretary, Jonathan Cohen, and Treasurer, Lyn Bloom, who 
are pivotal in the running of the Association, and our Managing Editor, Gil Davis, for 
his ongoing work with the journal. The Association is looking to hold its 2020 AGM in 
Perth with those members in the Eastern States invited to skype into the meeting. With 
15 NAA members in WA including three Office Bearers, we should have no difficulty 
making a physical quorum.

Finally, I was sorry to miss this year in Sydney (due to illness), my first missed 
conference since their inception in 2005, and also my first missed AGM since I took up 
the Presidency in 2006.

Professor Walter R. Bloom 
President, NAA 
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